
 

RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC. 

CommTech Committee 

February 20, 2025 

Chair Chris Nettesheim called the meeting to order at 2:00pm in the Lakeview Center Board 

Room.  

 

Present: Chair Chris Nettesheim, Co-Chair Jim Rough (Tech Committee) Co-Chair Rick Gray 

(OCC Committee), and Committee Members Suchindran Chatterjee, Mike Wendel, Sandee 

Crawford, Dennis Stokely, Mike Matusz, Randall Hutton, David Tesar, Steve Ammon 

 

RCSC Staff: Non-Golf Senior Leader Mike Dirmyer 

 

Guests: None 

 

Review/Amend Prior Meeting Summary: February 13, 2025, Meeting Summary was accepted 

as presented.   

  

Discussion Items: 

 

The Board accepted the wording of “MySunCity” as the wording for the web site.  

 

The current code development web site is on the vendor’s internal server, and we cannot access 

it. We await our selection of a hosting vendor to host our new site and then we can access it. Our 

current website uses WordPress, and our new website will be using UMBRACO.  

 

Chair Nettesheim gave us a brief static demo of the current web site content pages and layout. 

She showed us the views between the full desktop/laptop, tablet, and phone modes. The vendor 

is very receptive to our needs. The calendar layout is very standard and well done with assigned 

colors for events which can be personalized. The full page and club layouts are coming along 

well. There are going to be highlighted sections for urgent notice announcements. 

 

Lori suggested via email to us that we send out an email to all members that February 21st is the 

last day to submit amendments for the upcoming annual member meeting on March 11th. She 

also suggested bumping up the visibility of the announcement of the annual meeting. 

 

Chair Nettesheim said SCHOA is doing its regular new membership event. Should we 

collaborate with them in running an RCSC orientation? Jim felt that maybe we should have one 

ourselves and invite the other players given that we have a larger membership base. Chair 

Nettesheim felt we should take baby steps and take part in the one by SCHOA as we’ve been 

invited and then we can invite them to ours. SCHOA brings in other organizations like SC-CAN, 

MCSO, SC-FIRE, PRIDE, POSSE, and others. The committee agrees that we should take the 

step forward to coordinate with SCHOA and Chair Nettesheim will take the next step to start this 

process.  

 

 



 

Mike Wendel said that the training subcommittee has recommended that training be conducted in 

small groups of 20 or so. 

 

Next week’s meeting is a brainstorming committee meeting. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 3:05 pm.  

 

Next Meeting: February 27, 2025, at 2:00 pm– Lakeview Board Room 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Suchindran Chatterjee, Secretary  

 


